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WHO TO CALL AT ST. PAUL'S 

The Rev. Debbie Dennis, Incumbent: 705-726-1896 
The Rev. Joanne Bennett, Honorary Assistant: 705-734-0321 

Mike Sindrey, Rector's Warden, Special Events & Property Committee: 
705-817-5081 

Mimi Price, People's Warden, Church Treasurer: 705-721-8388 

Siobhan Duncan-Kemp, Deputy Peoples’ Warden: 705-321-5527 
Jerry Woodworth, Deputy Rector’s Warden: 705-727-1519 

George D. Timpson, Cemetery Board Chair, Publisher & Editor of The 
Chronicle:  705-294-0135; georgetimpson@rogers.com 

Cathy Turgeon, Church Receptionist: 705-722-7755 
Church Office: 705-722-7755 

Ann Timpson, Church Librarian: 705-294-0135 

Cindy Starnino, Envelope Secretary: 705-719-2075 
Email: office@stpaulsinnisfil.com 
Website:  www.stpaulsinnisfil.com 

Facebook:  St. Paul's Anglican Church, Innisfil 
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EDITOR'S MESSAGE 

by George D. Timpson 

 

Dear St. Paulians, 

This is the eighteenth edition of The St. Paul’s Chronicle and it deals with the 

three upcoming months of June to the end of August, 2024.  It also shares the 
events which have occurred since our last edition which dealt with the four 

months of February to May, 2024, inclusive.  I hope you enjoy reading it and 

take note of the events which are happening in our church life. 

On a personal note, you may recall that my wife, Ann, and I were taking a cruise 
starting in late January from Cape Town, South Africa, arriving in Athens, 

Greece, in late March.  Well, because of the war situation in the Red Sea and 
shipping attacks in the general Gulf of Aden area, Silversea abbreviated the 
cruise by cancelling the last two segments of the four segments which made up 

the total cruise.  Thus, we disembarked the ship in Seychelle, and flew from there 

to Dubai, then to Toronto by way of Houston, Texas.  At least we were all safe! 

As well, on April 9, 2024, Ann suffered a very minor stroke and was taken to 
Royal Victoria Hospital by ambulance.  She was released on April 16 and has 

been receiving care at home.  We were very lucky that none of Ann’s vitals were 
affected, and the physiologist has her doing exercises to strengthen her left arm 
and improve fine motor co-ordination.  A very minor stroke such as Ann’s is often 

referred to as a TIA (Transient Ischemic Attack).  This does not affect the brain 

permanently, and a full recovery often occurs.   

I would like to thank Rev. Debbie, Mimi Price, Mark and Kathy Hall, and my wife, 
Ann, for their contribution of photographs.  These pictures show the atmosphere 

of the event and add a lot of lightness to a newsletter. 

The next edition of The Chronicle will be released on Sunday, August 25, 2024.  

The deadline for submissions will be Thursday, August 15, 2024.  Earlier 

submission of articles is always welcomed. 

With regard to the calendar of events at the back of the newsmagazine, I assure 
you that every effort is made to ensure accuracy; however, as time progresses, 

plans change, and some timings/events do, too. 

I hope that you will keep this copy of The Chronicle on your coffee table for 

frequent reference so that you are aware of what is happening at St. Paul’s! 

For the record, this edition consists of 5015 words.   

Enjoy this edition! 
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Edward Emanuel Nassy 

May 6, 1933 – November 18, 2023 

 
 

Ed was born in British Guyana and went to England to pursue engineering 

studies.  He met his wife Sue while she was a nursing student.  They have been 

married for 62 years.  They have two adult children: a son Andre and a daughter 

Lisa who is married to Chris.  Andre and his father share a scientific mind and 

Andre also became an engineer with the military.  Lisa and Chris are major Star 

Wars fans and she credits time spent with her father Ed stargazing through his 

telescope as sparking this interest.  Ed was a charming man with many 

hobbies.  He loved jazz music and cooking his native Guyanese food, especially 

mango salad.  He was a regular at the 9:30 am worship service and developed a 

close friendship with Judy Hecking and Flo Dament, whom Sue said he joking 

called "his Sunday wives."  Indeed, he was a compassionate listener as they both 

were caregivers for their husbands who had previously died. 



6 
 

Zana Kyle 

December 12, 1972 – Monday, May 6, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Zana loved to cook and experiment with herbs and spices.  She also had a kind 

and generous spirit.  To mark this, those gathered at the funeral were invited to 

take a potted herb with them in her memory. 

 

Zana loved children and her playful nature was brought out joining with them 

in playing games and sharing sweets. 

 

She was a hardworking professional woman working at a securities company.   

 

She will be missed by her parents and St. Paul's parishioners Daisy and Cecil 

Kyle, her former partner Allan, an extended family in Ireland who she knew well 

and a large and varied group of friends.   
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Paul David List 

March 21, 1949 – March 5, 2024 

 

 
 

 

Suddenly, on Tuesday, March 5th, 2024, at the age of 74 in Playa del Carmen. 

Beloved husband to Penelope for 53 years. Loving father of Joanne (John) and 

Jeremy (Lucy). Grandad to Sarah, Emma, Jayden, Cadence and Sophie. He will 

be missed by many family members in the UK. Paul will be remembered for his 

sense of humour and his laugh. 

A Time of Remembrance was held at Adams Funeral Home (445 St. Vincent St., 

Barrie, ON) on Saturday, May 25, 2024 from 2 to 4 pm. 

In lieu of flowers, Memorial Donations in Paul’s name to the charity of your 

choosing would be appreciated by the family. 
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DEBBIE’S DESK 

by The Rev. Debbie Dennis 

 
As part of The Cast the Net visioning process, the diocese has decided to “go back 
to basics” and have a two-year Season of Spiritual Renewal.  I welcome this 

initiative because I believe it reminds us that in an increasingly post-Christian 
culture, we need to be bold and intentional in living out our faith. 
 

I think our Jewish sisters and brothers can teach us some valuable lessons.  The 
Chosen People have endured struggle and persecution throughout the ages.  

They have had to create practices to safeguard their identity and to pass their 
faith on to future generations.  The family unit has been a key building block of 
their spiritual and cultural life. 

 
Now, we too, as followers of Jesus need to develop commitment faith and lifestyle 
practices. 

 
The Season of Renewal invites us 

to retrieve and revitalize four 
ancient spiritual disciplines:  
Prayer, Scripture, Worship, and 

Discipleship. 
 

1. Prayer: We want to encourage 
widespread prayer across the 

Diocese – for individuals and 
church communities, on Sundays 
and in other meetings – so we 

begin this season focused on 
listening to and talking with God.  
 

Form a prayer team of church members who will commit to praying daily for the 
spiritual renewal of our church members and parish, and who will meet 

together monthly to pray as a group. 

• Get the prayer team to invite and encourage church members to write 
some of their own prayers for spiritual renewal. The team could select and 

share some of these prayers with the Season of Spiritual Renewal 
coordinator so that prayers can be shared across the Diocese. 

• Include a prayer for the spiritual renewal of your members, your church 

and your Diocese in the Prayers of the People each Sunday for the next 
two years. 

mailto:jpaulsen@toronto.anglican.ca
mailto:jpaulsen@toronto.anglican.ca
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• Ask your children and youth to write prayers for renewal and pick some to 
share with the Season of Spiritual Renewal coordinator. 

• Engage the children of your parish in creating artwork for each of the 
prayers included in the prayer resources we send to your church. You 

could display the art and the prayers on your church bulletin boards, 
around the altar and on your church website. 

• Include short (written or extemporaneous) prayers for your church’s 

spiritual renewal at the beginning of all meetings (e.g. wardens, building 
and property, outreach, study groups, worship committee and 

youth/children’s ministries). Let’s raise the profile of prayer for our 
renewal throughout this season! 

• Share the prayer resources we send to your parish with all your church 

members to use in their personal daily prayers (e.g. Prayers Through the 
Ages, Prayers for Renewal from Across our Diocese). 

• Encourage church members to participate in the workshops related to 

prayer offered as part of this season (e.g. ACTS: a pattern for personal 
prayer, The Daily Examen, The Daily Office, Christian meditation). 

2. Scripture: We recognize the 

need for the study of scripture to 

be a part of our daily lives.  

Here are some ideas for how to 
get your church engaging with 

scripture: 

• Encourage church 
members to use a daily 

bible reading plan 
(Canadian Bible 
Society and Scripture Union Canada or the daily lectionary), provide them 

with links to download these free plans and encourage them regularly in 
their reading with verbal and written announcements. 

• Tell church members about the single-session workshops related to 
reading and studying scripture that will be offered as part of this season 
such as: 

o Starting a Missional Small Group Ministry 
o Using The Bible Project videos, The Bible Course (CBS) or Christian 

Foundations for an overview of scripture 

• Invite a few church members to participate in a series of five online lay-
leadership training sessions that will prepare them to lead an in-depth 

bible study group in your church using the Engage study resource on 
Luke’s gospel. 

• Make families aware of resources (CBS and SUC) for helping children and 

youth deepen their knowledge of scripture (e.g. CBS resources: Fear 
Not (8-to-12-year-olds, 12 chapters), The Word for Families (free and 

https://www.toronto.anglican.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/SoSR-prayers-through-the-ages-final.pdf
https://www.toronto.anglican.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/SoSR-prayers-through-the-ages-final.pdf
https://biblesociety.ca/scriptures-daily-bible-reading-guide/
https://biblesociety.ca/scriptures-daily-bible-reading-guide/
https://scriptureunion.ca/find-your-bible-guide/
https://biblesociety.ca/fear-not/
https://biblesociety.ca/fear-not/
https://biblesociety.ca/word-for-families-booklets-2021-february/
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printable download with activities. SUC resources: bible guides for 
children Airlock (youth), Hotshots (age 7-8), Snapshots (age 9-11), Family 

Quest (family reading, prayer and discussion). 
• Start a small group ministry focused on the study of scripture. 

 

3. Worship: We desire everyone in the Diocese to have a renewed joy and desire to engage 

in the worship of the Living Triune God. 
 

Invite lay and ordained leaders to participate in some of the single-
session workshops and use some of the print resources that the Season of 
Spiritual Renewal will offer related to worship. Topics include: 

o The Central Place 
of Worship (For 
priests or deacons 

who preach: a 
walk through 
three sermon 

outlines focused 
on texts related to 

the importance of 
worship) 

o Making Space for 

Babies & Toddlers in your Church 
o Including Children and Youth in Worship 

o Enriching Prayer Ministry During Worship 
o Including “Stories of Grace” in Worship 
o Thinking Theologically about Worship 

o Enhancing Worship Music in a Small Church 
o Getting the Most Out of Your Sound System 
o Encouraging Spiritual Development in a Choir or Worship Band 

o Blending Contemporary and Traditional Hymns in Worship 
o Practical ways to Improve the Reading of Scripture in Worship 

o Making your Worship space more Accessible to Disabled People 
o Engaging All our Senses in Worship: Introducing Incense 
o Engaging with Online Worshippers to build Authentic Community 

• Highlight and invite church members to join in at least one of the large 
worship gatherings planned across the Diocese for 2025. 

• Make use of sermon outlines related to worship that will be provided as a 
resource and made available to priests and deacons. 

4. Discipleship and Evangelism: We want everyone to be confident in sharing 

their story of faith 

 

https://christianbookscanada.ca/products/airlock-1
https://christianbookscanada.ca/products/hotshots-7-8?_pos=1&_sid=25714fdee&_ss=r&variant=42863457173681
https://christianbookscanada.ca/products/snapshots-9-11?_pos=1&_sid=1cf2eaa7b&_ss=r
https://christianbookscanada.ca/products/family-quest?_pos=1&_sid=72bc63c66&_ss=r
https://christianbookscanada.ca/products/family-quest?_pos=1&_sid=72bc63c66&_ss=r
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• Tell lay and ordained leaders and other church members about the 
workshops on training leaders to host and lead a discipleship course, 

program or resource. 
• Build a team (covering prayer support, hospitality personnel, table leaders 

and set-up people) in the church to offer (or join with another nearby 
parish to offer) a discipleship course on-site in fall 2024 and/or spring 
2025. Some examples of such programs are: 

o Being With (10 sessions) 
o The Alpha Course 

o Christianity Explored (10 sessions) 
o Nua (8 sessions) 
o Christian 

Foundations (9 
sessions) 

• Develop a team of lay 

leaders who will 
participate in and then 
lead members of your 

parish in “Everyday 
Witness,” a 10-week 
course written by Dean 

Stephen Hance 
• Develop a small team 

with a passion for creation care to lead a study group, which builds upon 
the strong interest among millennials for care of the natural world. 

• Encourage parishioners who may be shy to share their faith to join the 

online book study of A New and Ancient Evangelism: Rediscovering the God 
Who Calls and Sends led by Judy Paulsen. 

• Encourage parishioners involved in outreach events, services and 
programs to participate in a workshop featuring a panel of deacons who 
can help your church build stronger bridges into your community. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

ADVANCE NOTICE 

 
Saturday, September 14, 2024, Regathering Parish Supper at 5:00 PM 

 

Saturday, September 28, 2024, Community Breakfast 
 

REALLY ADVANCED NOTICE 
 

Saturday, November 30, 2024, Christmas Bazaar 

 

https://being-with.org/being-with-one/
https://alpha.org/
https://www.christianityexplored.us/
https://content.scriptureunion.org.uk/nua-film-series
https://www.wycliffecollege.ca/wycliffe-serves/christian-foundations
https://www.wycliffecollege.ca/wycliffe-serves/christian-foundations
https://www.chpublishing.co.uk/books/9781781402979/everyday-witness-leaders-guide
https://www.chpublishing.co.uk/books/9781781402979/everyday-witness-leaders-guide
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BOOKS AND THINGS IN THE LIBRARY 

by Ann Timpson, Church Librarian 

 

As the credits roll at the beginning or end of a movie, you may well see a 

statement of where the action came from.  For example, at the beginning of the 
movie The Ten Commandments, there is a declaration “Action based on the Holy 

Scriptures”, as well as a book title On Eagles’ Wings.  This book takes the 
Israelites across the Red Sea.  A sequel, entitled This Evil Generation, gets them 

to the Jordan River and the death of 

Moses.   

Another pairing of book and DVD is 
The Lawgiver going from the birth of 

Moses to his death on Mount Horeb. 

We also have a boxed set of five 

DVDs called The Kid’s Ten 
Commandments in which a boy 

named Seth learns God’s rules.  In 
addition, we have two movies about 
the life of Christ, one is called King 
of Kings and the other is Jesus of 
Nazareth. 

Sometimes the movie sticks so 

closely to the book that you can 
visualize the action, other times you 
wonder if the script writer even 

bothered to read the book. 

Another pairing is One Foot in 
Heaven about a Canadian from 
Stratford, Ontario, who became a 

Methodist minister in the United 
States.  The book is both biographical and auto-biographical.  It is written by the 

minister’s son telling of experiences in the various parishes. 

We also have a movie called The Inn of the Sixth Happiness based on the book 

entitled The Small Woman.  This tells about an English lady, Gladys Alyard, who 
goes to China as a missionary and is famous for guiding one hundred children 

across northern China during World War II.  If you want to know more about 

Gladys, read A London Sparrow. 
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Two books in another boxed set are The Nun’s Story and The Shoes of the 
Fisherman.  When The Nun’s Story was published, some convents were not happy 

that the book revealed the struggle of a Belgium girl to conform to the Holy Rule, 
which laid out how everything was to be done, and you couldn’t change it or do 

something your own way.  In The Shoes of the Fisherman, we find out how a Pope 
is elected.  In this a pope of Russian extraction strives to prevent World War III 

between China and Russia. 

Among our fiction books we have books and movies like The Keys of the Kingdom 

which tells of a Scottish priest working in China as a missionary.  We also have 
blockbusters, spectacular movies and books.  These include The Robe about the 

soldier who diced for Christ’s robe, and Won Eternal Life.  A sequel to the movie 

is Demetrius and the Gladiators which has clips from The Robe.   

Another spectacular is Quo Vadis with Peter Ustinov as Nero, and Ben Hur which 
contains the outstanding chariot race.  The sub title to Ben Hur is A Tale of The 

Christ because it begins with the Christmas story and ends with Easter.  The 
book was written by Lew Wallace, an officer in the Union Army of the American 

Civil War.  We also have a version of the book written by his great granddaughter 
which takes out some of the longer passages.  Writers of the 1800’s, tended to 

be long-winded.   

Finaly, we have the books by C. S. Lewis in which young people go from our 

world to a fabled kingdom ruled by a lion named Aslan.  The BBC dramatized 
four of these books and a few years ago, Walt Disney Studios filmed the same 
ones.  These are The Lion, The Witch, and The Wardrobe, Prince Castian, The 

Voyage of the Dawn Treader, and The Silver Chair. 

So come and enjoy our collection that you can both read and watch. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU 

 
While I was in hospital, George told you about the fact that I had suffered a small 
stroke.  Many of you promised to pray for me and I want to thank you for such 
kindness.  I felt the uplift of your prayers and am now trying to get back to being 

me! 
Ann Timpson 
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PRAYER SHAWL 

MINISTRY 

by Helen Steenkamer-
Punshon, Co-ordinator 

 
Welcome Spring!!! It is great to see the flowers sprouting up and starting to 

bloom, the grass growing and becoming greener with every passing day and all 
the wildlife scurrying around everywhere. It’s the time of year that always seems 
to bring a sense of renewal and possibilities of new beginnings.  

 
We are so happy to have our Prayer Shawl Ministry available to you so that you 

can request one for yourself and/or gift a shawl/blanket to someone else. Why 
not make someone else’s day by presenting them with these items of love and 
support which let them know that they are cared for and never alone.  Ask Cathy 

at the office or Helen at Church on Sundays. 
 
There are so many reasons to gift a Prayer Shawl, also known as a Comfort 

Shawl, Friendship Shawl and various other titles.  Here are a number of them: 

• Support for someone who is experiencing challenges whether they be 
physical, emotional, spiritual, financial, medical, grief, etc.; 

• Celebrations such as a new baby, Baptism, milestone 
birthday/anniversary/graduations, weddings, new home/moving, etc. 

 

There are also small Pocket Prayer Cloths available that can easily fit into your 
pocket or purse and thus are portable enough to accompany you wherever you 
go.  They can provide you with a tangible reminder that you are loved, supported 

and never alone.  Great for challenges during exams, medical appointments, 
surgeries, basically whenever you need them.  Please help yourself.  They are 

located in the front hall on the table at the bottom of the stairs. 
 
Many of the crocheted/knitted items made are done so using the makers’ own 

resources but we have also been incredibly fortunate to have received many yarn 
and financial donations.  For all donations and support received we are honoured 
and extremely grateful.  A gigantic “Thank You” to all!!! 
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PEOPLES’ WARDEN’S & TREASURER’S 
 REPORT 

 
by Mimi Price 

 

The beginning of 2024 has afforded some opportunities for St. Paul’s. 

As a warden and the parish treasurer, it is always a time when we get a snap 
shot of the year ahead…the new faces, the ideas and programs and the continued 

support of the parish and the work of its faithful volunteers. 

We have welcomed many new faces to St Paul’s and with the re-introduction of 

name tags, we are getting to know who “we” are.  Personally, I am a visual 
learner, so the name tags are a great help to me!  I know St. Paul’s to be a very 

welcoming community, so please welcome our new faces to their new “home” 

here at St. Paul’s. 

The parish breakfasts continue to be a casual way to get to know folks.  The 
menu is always changing, as the volunteers try various breakfast ideas to tempt 

the tastebuds.  What many don’t see is the fun in the kitchen while the food is 
being prepared.  While we take the job of food preparation seriously, 
opportunities for fellowship are always happening, whether it be deciding how to 

cook the eggs, what to put in the pancakes or getting a “facial” from the steam 
while unloading the dishwasher.  If you ever feel the desire to help with a 
breakfast, reach out as we can aways use an extra set of hands and another 

sense of humour!  The “chief cooks and bottle washers” behind the breakfasts 

are Mark and Kathy Hall and Eleanor Beamish.   

I am pleased to report that for the three-month period ending March 31, 2024, 
our revenue is ahead of the same period last year – yeah us!!!  This is due to 

several revenue streams including an increase in parish givings (thank you), the 
use of our main hall as a rental space, and memorial donations.  This knowledge 
helps to forecast the year ahead as we look to offer increased youth programming 

and other initiatives to keep everyone engaged in our church community.   

Afterall, the church community is also “family” for so many. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
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PLANT SALE EXTRAVAGANZA 2024 

 
By Kathy and Mark Hall 

 

 

St. Paul’s Plant Sale is a growing tradition 

This year has brought a wonderful, 

warm spring to southern Ontario, and 
that’s bringing a fine crop of stock for 

this year’s St. Paul’s Plant Sale 

Extravaganza. 

The event takes place in the church 
parking lot on Saturday, June 1, from 

9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  We have lots of 
perennials from local gardens, herb 
pots, and also a selection of started 

tomato and pepper plants.  

You can also chow down on pea meal 

bacon on a bun, hamburgers, hot dogs 
and soft drinks at our barbeque 

corner.  You’ll find a bake table stocked 
with homemade treats, and our ever- 
popular cement garden art vendor is 

back this year.  

Be sure to come early for the best 

selection, and to enjoy a few hours of 
fun and fellowship with parishioners, 

friends and community members.  

Many thanks to our many volunteers 

who make this event happen every 

year. 

PICTURE: These sweet bell peppers are 
coming along nicely in the hobby 

greenhouses of parish members.  

 

 



17 
 

Join our Breakfast “Club” 

One of our newest events at St. Paul’s is the parish breakfast, which is quickly 
gaining a fan club of its own.  Offered every few months on a Saturday morning, 
the Community Breakfasts are open to anyone from the church and the local 

community.  Feel free to drop by for a bite to eat and to visit with friends new 
and old.  There’s no charge – although we do provide an opportunity for a freewill 

offering. 

Thanks to our many talented volunteers we usually offer pea meal bacon, 

breakfast sausages, eggs, toast, jam, fruit, and all the pancakes you can eat – 
plain or chocolate chip. For a fun, informal morning out, watch for details of our 

next breakfast. 

What’s August without a Corn Roast? 

Come late summer, there’s nothing like the taste of fresh-picked corn on the cob 

with all the trimmings. 

Once again, we’re busy planning another St. Paul’s Corn Roast. Mark the date: 
Saturday, August 24.  We’ll have corn brought straight from Harris Farms in 

Grenfel, just outside Barrie.  We’ll have burgers, salad, mouthwatering desserts 

and more.  

It’s a seasonal favourite that wins over new fans every year.  Watch for more 

details later this summer.  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

 

ST. PAUL’S CEMETERY BOARD NEWS 

 

by George D. Timpson 

Chair, St. Paul’s Cemetery Board 

 

 

So far this year, the Cemetery Board has held two general business meetings: 

January 17 and May 1.   
 
An item which has dominated our agendae over the last year and a bit, was the 

request from InnPower Corporation for an aerial easement along the north side 
of the cemetery property for new hydro lines.  As you are possibly aware, 

InnPower services the Town of Innisfil and the southern portion of the City of 

Barrie up to Mapleview Drive East.  I am pleased to report that on March 14, 
2024, the Risk and Governance Committee of the Synod Council of the Diocese 
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of Toronto approved the “transferring of an aerial easement to InnPower 
Corporation over the cemetery lands of St. Paul’s Cemetery, Innisfil,” without any 

conditions.  Thus, this issue has reached its conclusion and construction will 
start soon. 

 
As of March 31, 2024, we have sold two inground burial plots and one more 
niche wall plot.  Two inground burial interments have been held. 

 
The cemetery board has a net income in excess of $13,000.00 so far this year. 
 

A special highlight of our calendar year is the special cemetery Sunday Service 
scheduled for Sunday, June 2, 2024, at the 10:00 AM service.  A catered 

luncheon is provided for our special guests and regular congregation in 
attendance following the service.  An advertisement for this event outlining the 
program and menu is found elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT 

 
by Mike Sindrey, Chair, Property Committee 

 

We are in late spring and coming fast into summer.  The plant sale is fast 

approaching.  If you need any plants for your gardens this is the place to come.  
We will have a barbecue and bake table as well.  If you haven't tried one of our 
peameal bacon sandwiches you haven't lived. 

 
The youth group is going strong. I talked to some of the kids about paint colours 

for the youth room.  Pale pink and powder blue were the choices, and the 
shelving and trim will be a semi gloss white.  We need a safe place for our youth 
to get together and to help with the challenges that come with transitioning into 

young adults.  
 
Dinners and summer corn roast.  We will be having a corn roast this summer 

please bring your appetite.  I will be getting some watermelons and I'll challenge 
the kids to an eating race. 

 
We will be having our fall regathering dinner on Saturday, September 14. We will 
be having a pork roast dinner this time.  Stay tuned for more details. 

 
Property.  Overall, everything at the church is in good shape. There is the 

general maintenance of the water system, elevator, lighting etc.  A section of the 
fence has come down, but I am having trouble finding someone to fix it. 
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I hope everyone has a great and safe summer.  

 

 

COME TO THE CEMETERY SUNDAY SERVICE 
 

10:00 AM – SUNDAY, JUNE 2, 2024 
 

Traditional Holy Communion using the BAS 
 

Procession to the cemetery property, prayers 

 
Followed by a free luncheon in the Parish Hall 

provided by the Cemetery Board 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME TO ATTEND! 

 
MENU 

 

Italian Sausage Lasagna and Garlic Bread 
or 

Sliced Ham, mustards, and cheese buns, butter 
Caesar Salad, Coleslaw 

With 

Mini Cheesecakes, Brownies, Tarts, Squares and Fruit Tray 
 Tea & coffee 

 

No charge, but donations or cheques payable to the “St. Paul’s (Innisfil) 
Cemetery Board” are accepted, and income tax receipts issued in 

January. 
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JUNE  2024 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

30 

Pentecost 6 

10:00 AM 

 

Soup 

Luncheon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FHC = Family 

Holy 

Communion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THC = 

Traditional Holy 

Communion 

using BAS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

PLANT SALE 

2 

Pentecost 2 

10:00 AM 

THC 

CEMETERY 

SUNDAY & 

LUNCHEON 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

8 

 

 

 

9 

Pentecost 3 

10:00 AM 

 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 

 

9:30 AM  

Prayer 

Shawl 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

15 

 

 

 

 

16 

Pentecost 4 

10:00 AM 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM 

Painswick 

Horticultural 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

22 

 

 

 

23 

Pentecost 5 

 

10:00 AM 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

29 
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JULY  2024 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

6 

 

 

7 

Pentecost 7 

10:00 AM 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 

9:30 AM  

Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

13 

 

 

 

14 

Pentecost 8 

10:00 AM 

Service 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

20 

 

 

 

 

21 

Pentecost 9 

 

10:00 AM 

Service 

Rev.Joanne 

Bennett 

Presiding, 

Preaching 

 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

27 

 

 

 

28 

Pentecost 

10 

10:00 AM 

 

 

 

29 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

30 

 

 

 

 

 

31 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 
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AUGUST  2024 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

 

 

 

) 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

4 

Pentecost 

11 

10:00 AM 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

10 

 

 

 

11 

Pentecost 

12 

10:00 AM 

 

 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 

 

9:30 AM Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00 PM 

Painswick 

Horticultural 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18 

Pentecost 

13 

10:00 AM 

 

19 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

20 

 

 

 

 

21 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

23 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

24 

 

 

5:00 PM 

CORN 

ROAST 

25 

Pentecost 

14 

10:00 AM 

 

 

26 

  

 

 

 

 

6:30 PM 

SASS Dance 

27 

 

 

 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

4:00 PM 

SASS Dance 

 

 

 

29 

 

 

 

 

 

30 

 

 

 

 

7:30 PM 

Al Anon 

31 
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CHILDREN’S COLOURING PAGE 
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MESSY CHURCH – GOOD FRIDAY, MARCH 29, 2024 
 

 

 
 


